
November 14, 2019 

Greetings, Parents and Guardians! 
 
Thanks to those of you who have taken the time/had the chance to stop in and sign your Ed Choice 
checks.  The checks came in late and in two installments, so we weren’t able to have them for you at 
conferences.  Please stop by at your earliest convenience as we really do need them signed ASAP. 
 
And I hope those of you who were able to attend the Title I PARENT NIGHT last week enjoyed the event.  
Mrs. Wagner already has a second Parent Night – should be Family night! – scheduled for January with 
the Cincinnati Museum Center coming to do some great activities with the children.  Please put 
Wednesday, January 22, on your calendar for that one – 6:30 to 7:30 PM. 
 
Last week we sent home registration forms for the Smile Program.  State licensed dentists will be here, 
Jan. 7 and 8 to check your child’s teeth, as well as provide a cleaning, fluoride treatment and apply 
sealants and take x-rays as needed.  Additional care, such as fillings, may also be provided.   In order for 
your child to receive this dental service, the registration form must be completed and returned to school 
by November 26, so please complete it  and get it back to us as soon as possible. If you should have any 
questions, please contact Kim Wilson at 541.5122x28. 
 
Clarification:  Concerning school closing announcements due to weather,   when Cincinnati Public 
Schools are closed due to weather, we are closed!  When Cincinnati Public Schools are on a 2-hour delay 
because of bad weather, we are closed!  We have our own school calendar which differs from CPS’s 
schedule.  They have inservice days and some holidays that we do not take.  We will always inform you if 
St. Boniface is closed for a holiday.  Follow CPS’s closings ONLY when they refer to weather-related 
changes! 
 
I have been in the cafeteria during all the lunch periods, and it bothers me a lot that children who pack 
very often do not eat the food they bring.  Many Lunchables are barely touched, and thrown away.  You 
might want to check with your child to see just what he/she is eating from what you pack! 
 
St. Boniface Parish is holding its annual Fall Festival on Sunday, November 24, from 12 to 6 PM in the 
gym and cafeteria.  Turkey and Roast Beef Dinners are served from 12:00 noon to 5:00 PM. The cost is 
$10.00 for adults and $7.00 for kids 10 and under. The gym will be filled with wonderful booths, 
including great Christmas items, at very low cost.  Come join the fun! 
 
Coming Events:  

Fri. Nov. 15  All school prayer service in church, 8:30.  All welcome! 
Tues., Nov. 19  Big Brothers to 4:15; final Girls on the Run to 4:00 
Wed. Nov. 20  Boys Basketball to 5:00; Kids in Action to 4:00 
 Beginners Band to 3:30, Advanced to 4:15 
Thurs. Nov. 21  Big Sisters to 4:30 
Fri. Nov. 22  Gr. 3-5 liturgy in church, 8:30.  All welcome! 
 

All best wishes, 
Sr. Miriam 


